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NZSA TOP OF THE SOUTH BRANCH

NEWSLETTER
5 March 2021
Send news to the Branch Editor at cj.ward@xtra.co.nz or phone 03-5469818. Let us know about meetings, coming events, book launches, new publications, literary successes, etc. Tell us if you change your email address. Past news-letters are archived for two months on our website www.topwriters.co.nz
Follow us on Facebook at https://www.facebook.com/topwritersNZSA/
and join our Facebook group www.facebook.com/groups/TOSWriters
CALL FOR NEW NZSA TOP OF THE SOUTH BRANCH COMMITTEE MEMBERS

The New Zealand Society of Authors (NZSA) was established to support writers in Aotearoa and the active involvement of local representatives ensures it meets local members’ needs. If you want to develop your craft or career path as a writer, getting involved in the local branch committee is a smart move. 

We live in a beautiful part of New Zealand but, as a regional area, without our local branch’s efforts we would miss out on some of the networking and publishing industry connections those in the major centres enjoy. For our voices to be heard on the national stage, we need a strong Top of the South Branch to promote the cause of writers in our unique part of the world. 

Please put up your hand to be part of our committee. At present, we meet at 6pm on the second Thursday of each month at Richmond Library. You can attend via Zoom. 

 

There are currently nine committee members but after many years of service to the branch, three are retiring at this year’s AGM – Jean Gorman, Paul Maunder and Chrissie Ward. We’re particularly looking for a new member who would be willing to take over the role of Secretary, which entails the following:

·        Taking minutes at monthly committee meetings.

·        Maintaining files for the committee in shared Google Docs.

·        Assisting the Chair to maintain our website and Facebook presence.

A huge thank you to Jean, Paul and Chrissie for their commitment and dedication. If you would like to find out more about being a branch committee member, contact Lucy at tosnzsa15@gmail.com
LAST LIVE POETS IN THE GALLERY

The local Live Poets have been gathering in the Refinery ArtSpace at 114 Hardy Street, Nelson on Fridays, from 12.30 – 1.30 pm. The last date is today,

Friday 5 March.

Everyone is welcome to bring your lunch or just come and listen to local poets reading their poetry and poetry by others. Please feel free to bring a poem to read. You can pop in and out as you like. As a bonus, enjoy the current exhibitions that are on display at the Refinery Gallery. Comfortable seating will be provided. For further details contact Gaelynne 03-546 8434 or 022 6376480.

CHRIS STUART’S NOVEL SHORTLISTED FOR NZ BOOKLOVERS AWARD

Congratulations to Chris Stuart whose debut crime novel For Reasons Of Their Own has been shortlisted in the NZSA Booklovers Awards 2021 in the Best Adult Fiction category.
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NZ Booklovers Director Karen McMillan says the awards, now in their third year, received 71 entries, and the quality was extremely high.
‘The judges were excited to see the variety of books that our talented New Zealand authors have produced,’ she says. ‘Our fiction award celebrates the best in storytelling, a book that is well-written but where the story is key. The entries were so strong this year we have extended the shortlist to eight instead of our usual six. … It was both a pleasure and a challenge to consider all the entries this year, but we are delighted with the calibre of the books. These are superb books that Kiwi families will read and treasure.’

The results will be announced on 18 March and the winner in each category receives $500 from NZ Booklovers. Read more at: https://www.nzbooklovers.co.nz/2021-awards
Chris’s novel was reviewed in the Autumn 2021 issue of NZ Author (p.17), where reviewer Christine Borra said: ‘Stuart cleverly weaves a tale exposing corruption in the humanitarian world at the highest level. Believable characters, a well-plotted storyline and an unexpected ending made this book a thoroughly absorbing summer read.’

STEMWRITERS GROUP AT NELSON LIBRARY

STEMWriters is a small group with widely varying interests in writing, from short fiction to social commentary, social history and poetry. They meet on the second and fourth Tuesday of each month at 1 pm at the Elma Turner Library in Nelson. The next meetings will be on 9 & 23 March. For more information contact  Jackie Cook at taongajac@gmail.com
NELSON ROMANCE WRITERS 

The Nelson branch of Romance Writers of NZ (RWNZ) usually meet on the second Saturday of every month. They meet at 2 pm at the National Party Office, corner of Waimea & Quarantine Roads, Nelson. Visitors are always welcome. If you are not an RWNZ member, you are welcome to attend a meeting before deciding whether or not to join.
The next meeting will be on Saturday 13 March. The topic will be writing blurbs. For more information contact Annika Ohlson-Smith at 03-548 5561, email amos46@xtra.co.nz
NELSON FRINGE FESTIVAL IS BACK IN MAY

The Nelson Fringe Festival will be back from 6 – 15 May with a new director, Giles Burton.

 One of the new ventures of the 2021 Fringe will be two ‘Scratch Nights’. This is when different people and groups get to try out a short piece on the stage, with an audience. It might be a 10 minute excerpt from a new play, poetry, some prose, dance, slapstick or cabaret. It might be one person on their own, or a group effort. 

‘The main thing with the Scratch Nights is that we want to give people a chance to get creative and take risks without the pressure of having to create a full-length show,’ says Giles. ‘Some of the experiments will grow into full performances, some will be taken away for rethinking, and some may just end up in the bin!’

The Festival will also celebrate past successes by bringing back some of the best theatre shows from the last five years. Many of these shows have since toured nationally and internationally, winning awards along the way. The 2021 Fringe will also run a series of workshops open to the public.

If you would like to take part in the Scratch Nights, go to https://www.nelsonfringe.co.nz/signup-2021  The closing date for applications is Monday 15 March.

RICHMOND WRITING GROUP

The Richmond Writing Group is for adults with an interest in writing – whether you’re just thinking about starting to write something, you’re a published author, or somewhere in between. The group meets on the third Tuesday of the month, 1 – 3 pm, in the Constance Barnicoat Room at Richmond Library. In the first hour there is an author talk, then from 2 pm everyone is welcome to join the Richmond Writing Group for an hour of discussion or creative writing exercises in a relaxed, supportive atmosphere. It’s free to attend and anyone of any ability can come. Bring writing materials.

The next meeting will be on Tuesday 16 March. The guest speaker will be poet Cliff Fell.  He'll be talking about (and reading an excerpt from) 101 Bows to Lawrence Ferlinghetti on the Occasion of His 101st Birthday, a long poem he wrote for Steve Braunias and Newsroom last year. Here is the link to the poem: An Epic Poem for Lawrence Ferlinghetti, 101 | Newsroom. Cliff will also be talking about a paper he gave on ‘Bob Dylan and the Muse’ in Tulsa in 2019.
 

For more information about the Writing Group contact Pania Walton, Promotions Assistant, Richmond Library, at pania.walton@tasman.govt.nz
NEXT LIVE POETS SOCIETIES
MEETINGS SHARE GUEST POET

The March meetings of the Nelson, Motueka and Golden Bay Live Poets Societies will be Open Mic with guest poet Bronwyn Geddes.
Bronwyn sculpts sounds and words, playing with rhythm, working with spatial concepts, imagery and symbolism. A former Artist-in-residence at Cambridge University, Bronwyn has taught and given workshops and seminars in the UK and USA.

Bronwyn will be appearing at the Live Poets meetings as follows:

Nelson Live Poets, Tuesday 16 March, 7 pm at The Prince Albert, 113 Nile Street, Nelson. Bring a poem to share or just enjoy the show. Singer songwriters are also welcome. To read, simply sign up on the night. Koha entry. For more information contact Deirdre Lusby at dlusby@xtra.co.nz, 027 643 5123.

Motueka Live Poets, Wednesday 17 March, 7 pm at Motueka Yacht Club, Ward Street, Port Motueka. Everyone is welcome to attend or participate. Gold coin koha entry. For more informationcontact Deirdre Lusby at 027 643 5123, dlusby@xtra.co.nz.

Golden Bay Live Poets, Thursday 18 March, 7.30 pm, The Mussel Inn, Onekaka, Golden Bay. Everyone is welcome to attend or participate. Bring a poem to share, or just enjoy the show. Singer-songwriters are also welcome. Koha entry. For further information please contact Mark Raffills at mark@drycrust.com
BOOK LAUNCH FOR ROBYN

Everyone is welcome to Richmond Library on Thursday 25 March at 5.30 pm, when Robyn Prokop will be launching her new book Heartstone. 
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Book two of the award-winning Stones of the Azuri series, Heartstone continues the adventures of two runaway slaves.

Ash doesn’t know what terrifies him most, losing his mind to the Song, or losing his best friend, Kep. While Ash struggles to unlock ancient memories and lost secrets, Kep follows her own destiny — to become a League warrior and join the fight against the evil Melk. But Kep’s desire for vengeance could be her undoing. Caught in a world full of mystery, secrets and betrayal, the friends are once again plunged into danger.
Heartstone was described by The Wishing Shelf as ‘A top-notch fantasy populated with charismatic, larger than life characters.’ 

The book launch is also the launch of the audiobook for Taelstone, Robyn’s first novel. She and her narrator, Jonathan Moffat, will discuss the joys and challenges of producing an audiobook. This is a free event which will only take place if we are at Level 1.

WRITE YOUR LIFE – MEMOIR WRITING COURSE

Kerry Sunderland is running a 10-week short course on Memoir Writing, starting on Tuesday 30 March. The course will be held at Riverside Community Cultural Centre, 289 Main Road, Lower Moutere.

Memoirs, like any other books, are made sentence by sentence. So they're written by not only paying close attention to the people, places and events that have shaped you, but equally close attention to the sentences you use to bring your story to life for your readers.

One of the most important aspects of writing memoir is learning what to include and what to leave out. The course will also consider the difference between 'situation' and 'story', and play with the many ways there are to structure your story.

In this course, Kerry will guide you to:
• Explore memoir and life writing as a genre
• Develop connections with a community of writers
• Understand how to read like a writer and how to write for readers
• Consider the many ethical issues that arise when writing memoir
• Learn how to give and receive constructive feedback on writing
• Extend your learning with peer feedback on yours and others' writing
• Find out more about publishing opportunities.
The course will consist of writing exercises, facilitated discussions and feedback sessions about each participant's work. Registrations are required by 22 March. Find out more and register at:

https://writeacrossnewzealand.com/write-your-life-with-kerry-sunderland
‘THE JOY OF WRITING’, WITH DIANE COVINGTON-CARTER

Diane Covington-Carter, an award-winning American writer, will be teaching ‘The Joy of Writing’ in Golden Bay and invites all who are interested in a breakthrough in their writing to contact her for information.

Covington-Carter is passionate about helping others to discover their writing voice and has been teaching writing for over twenty years.

‘I believe that everyone can write, but many have been discouraged or invalidated into believing that they cannot,’ she says. ‘I had a terrible experience at University, where a teacher wrote all over my papers in red ink and gave me low grades. I decided I was a failure at writing and that I would stay as far away from it as possible. This class came out of my own search for how to overcome my own creative blocks. It has been exciting and inspiring to help so many people to discover the joy of writing.’ 

For more information, contact Diane at dcovingtoncarter@gmail.com or 027-502-1807. Find out more about her here: www.dianecovingtoncarter.com
WRITING YOUR HISTORY: FREE WRITING WORKSHOP IN NELSON

Your today is tomorrow’s history. Designed to encourage older people to record their memories, this workshop will encourage participants to write with authenticity and heart, and transform their personal experiences into vivid and evocative prose. Even the most apparently ordinary lives have something of the extraordinary about them. Writing about the everyday honours our own lives, and the lives of the people we love.

The workshop, composed of two 1.5 hour sessions on two consecutive Saturdays, is designed for older people who want to write a memoir or family history, or contribute their stories to web-based local histories such as The Prow or Nelson City Council’s Story Map Project.

The sessions take place on Saturday 10 April and Saturday 17 April, 10.30 am – 12 pm, at Nelson’s Elma Turner Library. The tutor will be Ro Cambridge, former columnist for the Nelson Mail and currently the editor of Mudcakes & Roses. The workshops are free, but bookings are essential as places are limited. Book your place by emailing library@ncc.govt.nz or phone 03-546 8100.

NZSA REGIONAL ROADSHOW IS COMING!

Members will have seen in the NZSA Literary Bulletins that during 2021 NZSA Regional Roadshows will be coming to the regions. NZSA will offer one-day events of professional development workshops, masterclasses and panel discussions. These events will be organised in partnership with local NZSA branches to build collegiality, connection and new opportunities for professional development in local settings.


The events will be lively, inclusive, stimulating and practical and offer something for writers across the spectrum. Sessions will cover craft, publishing, marketing and much more!

The NZSA Roadshow is coming to Nelson on Saturday 22 May. As this is the day we have planned for the branch AGM, this event will become part of the Roadshow, and the judge of this year’s Page & Blackmore Short Story Competition, Rajorshi Chakraborti, will be here as well. More information will be following soon. It should be an exciting day!

2021 PAGE & BLACKMORE SHORT STORY COMPETITION

in association with NZSA TOP OF THE SOUTH BRANCH 

The 2021 Page & Blackmore Short Story Competition is open for entries. This national short story competition is jointly sponsored by Nelson’s Page & Blackmore Booksellers and NZSA Top of the South Branch, with prizes awarded half as book vouchers and half as cash. 

The word limit is 1500 words. Writers may submit as many entries to the competition as they like, provided an entry fee of $20 is paid for each story. All stories receive feedback, with the judge providing a written assessment of the ten short-listed stories. The top three entries receive prizes to the following value: First, $500; Second, $300; Third, $200. Submissions must be made by email to tosshortstorycomp2021@gmail.com
The competition will be judged by Rajorshi Chakraborti, an Indian-born novelist, essayist and short story writer who now lives with his family in Wellington. 

The closing date for entries is Friday 30 April. The results of the competition will be announced on Friday 4 June. 

The full conditions of entry and an entry form for the 2021 Short Story Competition can be downloaded from http://www.topwriters.co.nz/page--blackmore-competition.html Please share this information with anyone who may be interested. If you have any queries, contact Lucy at tosnzsa15@gmail.com. 

NATIONAL FLASH FICTION DAY 2021 COMPETITION

This year’s National Flash Fiction Day Competition is open for entries of previously unpublished stories up to 300 words (excluding title). There is no entry fee, but entrants may submit no more than three stories. It is an open competition, with no theme or prompt. 

The competition closes on Thursday 15 April. Long lists will be announced mid-May and shortlists in early June. Winners will be announced on National Flash Fiction Day, 22 June. Winners and short-listed work will be published in a special edition of Flash Frontier: An Adventure in Short Fiction. For more information and how to enter, go to: https://nationalflash.org/competition/
